    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            October 10, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and Brandon Shortt. Alderman John Schweigert was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Tuesday, 10/03/18.
Mayor Monia reported: The pressure issue at 150 Parkway Drive was fixed with the installation of a new meter. Sludge from the Treatment Plant will be land applied as soon as the Soybean crop has been harvested. Conversations have begun with a new company regarding Rotor #2. Street repair and maintenance will begin in the next couple of weeks. The Mayor wants to have the microphone and screen available for use at the Knights of Columbus Hall for the “TIF 101” meeting on Thursday, October 18 at 6:00 pm. Clerk Randoll will follow up.

City Clerk Randoll contacted three trash companies to discuss servicing residents in city limits; Waste Management, Freedom Waste and KRM Waste Disposal. Clerk Randoll did not contact Republic Services because she felt fees and surcharges were not cost effective. Mayor Monia expressed his displeasure with this because he feels that Republic Services is cheaper when compared to the preliminary pricing received from the other three contractors. Clerk Randoll apologized and will contact them. The Council would like to reach out to Waste Management, Freedom Waste and Republic Services to invite them to the November Meeting and discuss options. Clerk Randoll will follow up.

Alderman Brandon Shortt took the floor to discuss the possibility of erecting a building in the City Park that could possibly house City Hall as well as a banquet room to rent for small functions. He recently visited such a facility in the Crystal City Park and was impressed by the functionality. Clerk Randoll stated that the Bloomsdale City Park was not utilized very frequently this summer due to the extreme temperatures. If there was an air-conditioned option, citizens may be willing to pay a nominal fee to use in conjunction with the pavilions and playground. This would also eliminate monthly rental fees for City Hall. Mayor Monia reminded the Board that the Park must remain a park due to the way the ground was donated. Clerk Randoll will look through old files to see if there is any paperwork regarding this issue.
Clerk’s notes: Brian Okenfuss with MODOT spoke with Mike Naeger who recently purchased the shop at the end of Enterprise Road. Mr. Naeger has been having problems with overflow trucks from Loves’ parking overnight and blocking access to his building. Brian says if the City adopts an Ordinance to put NO PARKING signs on one side of Enterprise Road, similar to what was done on Highway 61 across from Dew Drop Brew and BBQ, MODOT can install the signs giving Law Enforcement the power to issue citations. Trucks will still be able to park on one side. Clerk Randoll will follow up. Daniel Drury contacted City Hall to discuss putting a Disc Golf course in the City Park. He has done extensive research and mapped out a potential course for 9 holes as well as 18 holes. This has become a very popular activity and most surrounding cities are participating. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to invite Daniel to the next City Council Meeting for further discussion. Alderman Brandon Shortt seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.
Alex Schwent contacted City Hall on September 26 with questions regarding the City’s Treatment Plant. He is exploring the possibility of building a truck wash in city limits. He would not disclose the location as the transaction is still in negotiation. He wants to know what the City would require for such a facility. There would have to be extensive measures taken to protect our system. The Mayor stated that just because this may occur, the City is not obligated to take the waste produced. Mayor Monia will speak with Mr. Schwent.

The ad for the “TIF 101” meeting has been placed in the Herald and will run until the meeting on October 18, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Knights of Columbus Hall in Bloomsdale.

Rose Maurice reached out requesting permission to place a photo honoring an active service man at the Health Care Facility in Bloomsdale. The Council agreed that if the Health Care Facility is willing to sponsor this, permission is not necessary. Clerk Randoll will let her know.

A letter was received from Congressman Jason Smith’s office with the reply from the US Postal Service regarding the request to reopen a Post Office in Bloomsdale City limits. The decision was unfavorable. He expressed his regret. Clerk Randoll will have Mike Wittu post the letters on the Bloomsdale Web Page and Facebook Page.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go into Closed Session at 7:50 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier for a Real Estate issue. Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye; Brandon Shortt, aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to Normal Session at 8:05 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt. Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye; Brandon Shortt, aye.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
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